County Board Resolution 86-666 requires department heads to report to the Finance Committee unanticipated revenue from any source that exceeds budget estimates by $100,000 or more.

Pursuant to that resolution, I am reporting that state revenue from the Wisconsin Department of Justice, Office of Crimes Victim Services (OCVS), to reimburse the county for the costs of the district attorney’s victim/witness program, will exceed 2011 budget estimates by approximately $165,000.

OCVS reimbursed the county for approximately 60.5 percent of the costs of the district attorney’s victim/witness program during state fiscal year 2011, which ran from July 1, 2010, to June 30, 2011, compared to a budgeted reimbursement rate of approximately 52 percent.  This surplus is a one-time windfall because OCVS is projecting a reimbursement rate of approximately 52 percent of the costs of  victim/witness programs in state fiscal year 2012.  
This revenue surplus offsets a significant deficit for unbudgeted 2011 sick leave payouts to district attorney employees upon retirement.  Through Advantage accounting period 7 ending on July 31, 2011, we have paid $153,949 to retiring employees for accrued, unused sick leave.

Respectfully Submitted,

John T. Chisholm

District Attorney

